
Northfield Soccer Association 

Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, March 19, 2013 

I. Call to order 

Holly Scheuble called to order the regular meeting of the Northfield Soccer Association 

at 7:15 pm on Tuesday, March 19, 2013. 

II. Roll call 

The following board members were present: Holly Scheuble, Nate Adams, Heather 

Stanga, Todd Orjala, Don Hasseltine, Simon Tyler, Greg Wesling, Charles Gray, Bob 

Williams and Michelle Lasswell.  The following board members were absent: Doug 

Seymour, Randy Baumgartner, Todd Scheuble.   

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 

The minutes from the last board meeting will be approved at next month’s meeting. 

IV. Officer Reports 

a) President’s report given by Holly Scheuble 

 Holly thanked everyone for their help with registration and uniforms. 

 Tryouts will be the first week in April. Would like to have meeting on Monday 

4/8 in case there are any issues that need to be addressed. If not needed, then we 

will meet on our regularly scheduled meeting on 4/15.    

 PACT meeting for parents scheduled for Wednesday, 4/3 in high school cafeteria 

at 6:45 p.m. Parents need to attend every two years. Need at least 30 people to 

register.  

b) Treasurer’s Report 

 Charles expressed his concern that people think we have a lot of surplus funds and 

wanted to clarify on the record that while we are in the black, we need to be 

careful about how we spend our funds. 

 Spoke of upcoming expenses that he just paid. A lot of expenses have not yet 

been taken into account.  

 Need to be prudent in what we do with our funds. 

V. Coordinator/Committee Reports  

a) Uniform Update – Heather Stanga 

 Has submitted the uniform order. Should arrive by 4/15.  

  

b) Traveling Coordinator – Holly spoke on behalf of Doug Seymour 

 Holly, Doug, Nate, Charles and Simon met to form teams for registration. 

 Combined U11/12 girls’ teams to make 3 teams for that age group. 

 U13/14 boys. Small number of boys in those two age groups. Have a C1 and a 

C3 team.  



 U12 Boys. We were faced with 4 or 5 boys over a full roster. There was talk 

about combining the 11 and 12 year olds, but ultimately decided to keep the 

ages separate.  

o Motion: Board will email U12 boys’ families that we are over for the 

roster and we will refund their money in full or credit it towards the in 

house. Motion passed. 

 U17 Boys. We were hoping to have a U18 C2 team, with the intent of 

recruiting some players from last year.  There is no U18 boys’ team with 

MYSA. Some U16 boys from another town and U17 boys from Northfield 

have signed up. We are now registered as U19 C2, since that is our only 

option. They cannot play U17 C3. The fine is now $400 if we drop the team. 

Three options: 1) let them play; 2) take the hit and cancel the team and form a 

tournament team; or 3) drop the team altogether. Holly will contact the 

MYSA about the amount of fine given the circumstances.  

o Motion made that we not field a team for Boys U16 and above (except 

those in premier) and notify the players’ family as soon as possible 

(and explain why) and try to help them find a team. Motion passed.  

 Next year we will have a registration fee to cover the cost of registration, 

which will not be refundable. 

 We have approximately 302 active players registered and are fielding 12 girls 

teams and 8 boys teams. Fielding 4-5 less teams than last year, and 50 players 

less. 

 Have notified players of when we will be holding tryouts/evaluations. There 

are some players that will need to come on Tuesday and Saturday. Shattuck 

staff will host tryouts.  

 Doug has secured coaches for almost all of the age groups.  

 Board will take a look at expenses for tournaments and what we want to do 

going forward.  

 Looking at having coaches’ meeting the week after tryouts.  

 Holly will send out a reminder that families need to let team manager know 

when their summer vacations and other absences are going to be so can 

finalize schedule.  

 

c) In-House Program – Holly spoke on behalf of Todd Schueble 

 Finally got the registration up and will be taking registration online in near 

future. 

 Jesse James tournament is 6/22. Registration forms are almost ready to go.  

 Greg met with Brett Nystrom to discuss details. Will probably do things very 

similar to last year. Talked about doing things different for concessions. 

Looking at forming a subcommittee to work with manning of things. Want a 

local flavor for t-shirt designs. Had 90 teams last year.  

o MYSA has contacted Bob Williams with an offer of up to 20 hours of 

mentoring for free for this year’s tournament and for next year $20/hr 

for up to 20 hours during the tournament.  

o Motion to have Bob contact MYSA to coordinate this. Motion passed.  

 Fee for Jesse James tournament will remain the same.  



 Discussed having more concessions and activities there.  

 

d) Fields – Nate Adams 

 Fields are frozen and in terrible condition. Nate met with Scott Ims and looked at 

the fields. 

 Need to stay off the fields until told that we can go on them. 

 

e) DOC.  

 Offered position to Derrick. Due to family and work circumstances, he has 

declined. Nate and Holly met with Scott Wopata, who has taken on some other 

commitments. Scott and Derrick said they would be available for age group 

training.  

 Met with Tim Carter of Shattucks to apprise him of our situation and to see if they 

could offer oversight in DOC role.  Right now lacking the overall oversight.  

Tim Carter suggested using Zoom reports, which is an online evaluation source. 

 Back to the drawing board in looking for a DOC. Right now need to focus on 

tryouts and oversight of that.  

 

f) Team Formation Committee. 

Discussed who should be on the team formation committee. We want to have a 

Shattucks contact on committee and Doug Seymour, along with some board 

members. 

 Motion to have Simon, Holly and Michelle on committee. Motion passed.   

 Committee will need to meet that weekend of tryouts.  

VI. New business. 

 

We had already briefly discussed three of the four issues under new business. 

 Conflict Resolution - Holly would like people to think about what the process 

should be like, so we know exactly what to tell a family that has a conflict 

with anything to do with soccer. Need a written policy.   

 Refund Policy/Tournament Fees - Please at least review the refund policy, 

tournament fees on website so we can discuss at next meeting.   

 Don suggested we form a subcommittee to review and come back with 

recommendation. Biggest priority is the conflict resolution and refund policy. 

Don will work on coming up with some ideas for the open issues.  

VII. Adjournment 

Holly Scheuble adjourned the meeting at 9:07 p.m. 

Minutes submitted by:  Michelle Lasswell 

Next meeting:  4/8/13, if needed. If not needed, then 4/15/13.  


